2021 年江苏专转本大学英语考试真题

1. Reading Comprehension (本题共 15 小题, 每题 2 分, 共 30 分)

Directions: There are 3 reading passages in this part. Each passage is followed by some questions or unfinished statements. For each of them there are four suggested answers markedA, B, C and D. Choose the best answer to each question.

Passage One

Every one talks about the advantages of taking time out for "simple pleasures". The idea is that we will be happier if we often do inexpensive. casy-to do activites.

However, the problem for many of us is that we don't know what makes us happy. When I was in college, my mother gave me some wise advice. She said, "Before you get married and live with another person, you need to spend some time living by yourself. You need to get to know yourself."

So I did exactly that. For almost two years, I lived by myself, I found that I loved to spend hours looking around in bookstores.



I also loved to spend an afternoon just walking around the city. And every so often, I needed the moments of pure silence.

But, of course, we all don't enjoy the same things.

A simple pleasure for me would be to spend an hour reading a book in my backy ard. However, that same activity would give my husband no pleasure. We are So different.

Sometimes, we already knew what makes us happy. However, as life gets busier and we get older, we put aside our simple pleasures. For example, I had to give up playing the flute when I started working and had family responsibilities. Playing my flute seemed selfish when no one else in my family could join, but three years ago I returned to playing the flute. I regret having ever stopped.

Simple pleasures are neither simple nor common, Our simple pleasures are a reflction of who we are. They are different activities that give each of us joy.

Certainly there are some common topics --- such as being out in nature, doing something creative, or enjoy ing music and



literature -- but beyond that, each of us has to find out what it is that feeds our souls.

That isn't always easy in a world in which we have to consider other people's needs and opinions as well as our own, but enjoying simple pleasures is something that each of us deserves.

Think of it as your right, and say to yourself, "Today, I'm going to discover what my simple pleasures are. "

- 1. What is the writer s opinion about simple pleasures?
- A. They change as we grow older.
- B. They can reflect our characters and spirits.
- C. It's expensive and impossible to achieve them.
- D. People with no responsibilities can enjoy them.
- 2. What does the writer want to tell by sharing her experience of living alone?
- A. Wise people often take their mothers' advice.



- B. A couple don't nccessarily share the same interest.
- C. It's important to live alone before geting married.
- D. I's worth spending time alone enjoy ing simple pleasures,
- 3. What can we learn from the writer s experience of playing the flute?
- A. We should develop an interest that others can take part in.
- B. Making our family happy is better than making ourselves happy.
- C. Family responsibilities are more important than our own interests.
- D. Keeping our interests alive is a good method to make ourselves happy.
- 4. What is the main idea of the last two paragraphs?
- A. The writer encourages readers to get simple pleasures actively.



- B. The writer suggests that readers pay no attention to others' opinions.
- C. The writer teaches readers to balance others' needs with their own needs.
- D. The writer reminds readers to realize that simple pleasures are based on others' needs.
- 5. What is the best title for the passage?
- A. Find Out Who You Are.
- B. Consider Your Own Needs.
- C. Live Alone to Enjoy Life.
- D. Discover Your Own Pleasures.

Passage Two

Mr. Zhong was angry when he found out that his 12-year-old child had spent 13,272 yuan from March 17 to 21 when play ing video games on his mobile phone. Zhong made a complaint and



required the video game company to returm all the money. But "it's up in the air so far" Zhong told Workers' Daily.

This is not a single case in w hich children have paid a great deal of money to play online games. The Guangdong Consumer Council (消费者委员会) has received more than 10,000 similar complaints from local parents in the first three months of this year.

Because of the increasing number of similar cases, the council talked with many online game companies in the province, strongly suggesting that they should introduce useful methods to protect the consumer rights of children.

In fact, many online companies and mobile apps have provided a youth mode, announcing that parents can control the content and limit the time their children spend in using the apps.

However, according to a consumer survey report by the Jiangsu Consumer Council, some of the protection modes of companies such as Huya, Douyu, Bilibili and Team Talk are far from being useful.



For example, users of all of the above companies can extend watching time by entering a password. Team Tallk's youth mode is no different from the usual mode, which means that children can watch all content. Wang Yuhan, 16, from Fuzhou No. 1 High School, shared her experience. She said, "Some apps would only send a notice to check whether the user is 18 years old. The user can simply choose" Yes' and start play ing the game. I's no good.

According to the Guangdong Consumer Council, game companics are being advised to introduce different methods to check who the players are, including fingerprint, password or facial recognition (人脸识别) when children pay to play online games.

- 6. From the underlined sentence"it's up in the air so far", we can guess
- A. the company ran out of money
- B. Mr. Zhong hasn't got the money back
- C. the company threw the money into the air
- D. Mr. Zhong thanked Workers ' Daily for helping him



- 7. The council talked to many companies because
- A. they provided a youth mode for children
- B. they refused to do what they were told to do
- C. the number of complaint cases was rising
- D. Mr. Zhong wanted to get all the money back
- 8. What's the meaning of the word "extend" in Paragraph 6?
- A. make something longer
- B. improve the quality
- C. change the way
- D. cut something shorter
- 9. What is the purpose of giving the example of Wang Yuhan in Paragraph 6?
- A. To explain how youth mode works.



- B. To warm people not to use youth mode.
- C. To teach people how to play games better.
- D. To show that youth mode needs improving.
- 10. What is the main topic of the passage?
- A. A Father Angry with Video Games
- B. Famous Video Game Companies
- C. Disadvantages of Online Video Games
- D. Stricter Rules Needed for Online Games

Passage Three

Researchers have used very small electronic devices to make jllfish (水母) stronger and faster. The scientists say they used these electronic jelly fish in the hopes of sending them to study and explore the world's seas.

A report on the experiment was published in the magazine Science Advances. The study shows illyfish are unusual living



things. They move through seawater by reducing the size of their muscles. For the experiment, the researchers put an electronic device, about 2 centimeters in length, inside a moon jelly fish, a common kind of jelly fish.

The researchers said the device caused jellyfish to move their bodies more often. They swam around three times faster than usual. Jelly fish are known to produce something from time to time when they are feeling stressed. No such action appeared during the study. "Care is taken to the jellyfish, " Dabiri explained. "The jellyfish swam the same when the electronic device was taken away after the experiment, " the researchers said

"It's very unusual and modern. It seems to happen only in the future. " said Xu, an engineer at Stanford University. "We could send these jellyfish to different areas of the sea to get signs of climate change or have a close watch on nature. " "One of the first purposes will be going deep, " added Dabiri. "Going deep is important because humans need to understand the deep seas."

"Generally, we'd put these jllyfish at the surface, have them sw im down to increasing depths, and make them back to the



surface with data. Before that the electronic devices help us see just how far we can get them to go down into the sea," Xu said.

"Jelly fish have lived on earth for over 500 million years, and over that time, their bodies have nearly remained unchanged," said Xu. "So it's interesting to find out what makes them so special in the sca and how we can learm from them. " Xu added, "We use animals with natural sw imming abilitics instead of submarines (潜水艇) which might harm the env ironment. "

- 11. What happened to a jelly fish during the experiment?
- A. It reduced its muscle size and swam faster.
- B. It swam around four times faster than usual.
- C. It felt stressed and sometimes produced things.
- D. It swam more slowly with the electronic device.
- 12. The purpose of the experiment is to
- A. get natural signs and study the sea surface
- B. make the jellyfish much stronger and faster



- C. study the deep sea and learm more about nature
- D. go deep into the sea and find other living things
- 13. Which of the following is the correct order of the experiment?
- A. Make the jellyfish back with data.
- B. Put the jellyfish at the surface.
- C. Make the jellyfish swim down.
- D. Put electronic devices on jellyfish.
- A. b-d-a-c
- B. d-b-c-a
- C. b-c-d-a
- D. d-a-b-c.
- 14. Scientists used jllyfish in the experiment because jllyfish



- A. are special and not bad for environment
- B. have already lived on carth for a long time
- C. help us protect env ironment like submarines
- D. can move faster and become larger in the sca
- 15. What is the passage mainly about?
- A. Researchers find new ways to protect nature.
- B. Jellyfish become faster with electronic devices.
- C. Scientists use jllfish to explore the deep seas.
- D. Jllyfish are important in protecting enviropment.
- II. Vocabulary and Structure (本题共 25 小题, 每题 1 分, 共 25 分)

Directions: For each of the follow ing sentences there are four choices marked A, B, C and D. Choose the one answer that best completes the sentence.

16.- There is X-ray machine in the hall.



-Well, it is used to check if people take dangerous things with them.

A.a B. an C. the D. one

17. The scarf silk soft and comfortable.

A. made from; feel

B. made of, feels

C. is made of; feels

D. made up of; feel

18. Hainan is famous its beautiful beaches. It is famous an interational island.

A. for; as

B. as; for

C. as; as

D. for; fo



19.— Do you mind my the window?

It is really cold outside.

A. close; No, not at all

B. closing; Yes, please

C. close; Yes, please

D. closing; No, not at all

20. The virus may destroy and some files in your computers will disappear.

A. mouse B. key board C. programs D. screen

21. will I receive the T-shirt, Madam? In two or three days, boy.

A. How long

B. How soon

C. How many



D. How far

22. I strongly believe that my dream will come true even though many people laugh at me.

A. some day

B. some days

C. every day

D. a day

23. The stories in this film are in that one.

A. same as those

B. different from those

C. similar to that

D. like that

24. Alice some good advice, and she gladly Miss Green's.



A. gave; accepted

B. gave; was received

C. was given; received

D. was given; accepted

25. I think wiser to choose public transport than to drive cars.

A. this B. that C. it D. thatis,

26. Cao Yuan, a young Chinese scientist, has the world with his papers published in Nature, a world-famous science magazine.

A. supposed B. surprised C. suceeded D. suggested

27.- People should still keep a social distance these days

— Yes. A large number of masks in the following months,

A. needed

B. are needed



C. were needed

D. will be needed

28.- Have you heard that our neighborhood is going to carry out garbage-sorting?

Yes, I can't support it more. it may be hard for us to change our long term habits, it's time for us to do something for a better eny ironment.

A. Though B. Because C. Unless D. If

29. People used to think that wearing masks was only necessary for special groups of people such as medical workers, but now they are coming to realize that it can provide from virus and sickness.

A. preparation B. presentation C. pollution D. protection

30. The police a careful search of the block, but failed to find the suspect.

A. put out



B. turned out

C. came out

D. carried out

31. - Mom, I want to try out for the school basketball team, but my friends think I'm too short for it. What should I do?

-Dear, just do what you love. Don't give up and success will come.

A. hardly B. naturally C. completely D. closely

32. Dr. Zhong Nanshan once said, "To prevent the spread of this disease, we never be too careful.

A. can B. may C. must D. should

33. My cousin didn't become an actor on his father's advice.____
he decided to go to a medical university.

A. Instead . B. Otherwise C. However D. Moreover



34.- -The local living conditions have improved a lot China set up the city of Sansha.

-And more and more people would like to go there for business.

A. before B. when C. since D. after

35.— There're many people at the square that it's hard to find you.

— Yes, the square is always flld people.

A. so; with

B. so; of

C. such; with

D. such; of

36. In the last ten months, September Miracle in CCTV for more than five times and is popular all over the country,

A. has played the piano



- B. has given out their song disks
- C. has written songs
- D. has performed
- 37. About of all sorts of scaweed are animals.
- A. two fifh
- B. two five
- C. two fifths
- D. Iwo fives
- 38. It was in this very room they decided to vote for the President.
- A. where
- B. which
- C.inwhich



- D. that
- ine. 39. He has to spend money on medicine.
- A. a great deal of
- B. a few
- C. a large number of
- D. a good many
- 40. You can't imagine the effect; computer games on the children.
- A. which, make.
- B. that, have
- C. I, get
- D. where, give
- II. Cloze (本大题共 20 小题, 每题 1分, 共 20分)



Directions: There are 20 blanks in the following passage. For each blank there are four choices markedA, B, C and D. You should choose the ONE that best fits into the passage.

Playing organized sports is such a common experience in the United States that many children and teenagers take them for granted. This is especially true children from families and communities that have the resources needed to organize an 42 sports . programs and make sure that there is easy 43 to participation opportunities. However, Children in low-income families and poor communities are 44_ likely to take organized youth sports for granted, because they often 45 the resources needed to pay for participation 46_, equipmen, and transportation to practices and games._ 47, their communities do not have resources to build and 48 sports ficelds and facilities.

Organized youth sports appeared during the early 20th century in the United States and other wealthy nations. They were originally developed some educators and developmental experts that the behavior and character of children were 52 influenced by their social surrounding and everyday experiences. This _ 53_ many people tobelieve that if you could organize the



experiences of children in 54 ways, you could influence the kinds of adults that those children would become.

This belief that the social 55 influenced a person's overall development was very 56 to people interested in progress and reform in the United States__ 57 the beginning of the 20th century, It caused them to think about 58 they might control the experiences of children to 59 responsible and productive adults. They believed strongly that democracy depended on responsibility and that a 60 capitalist economy depended on the productivity of workers.

- 41. A. amongB. toC. onD. towards
- 42. A. spreadB. speedC. sprayD. sponsor
- 43. A. accessB. entranceC. wayD. route
- 44. A. ItteB. lessC. moreD. much .
- 45. A. reduceB. tightenC. limit: D. lack
- 46. A. billB. accountsC. feesD.fare



- 47. A. In allB. In shortC. In additionD. In brief
- 48. A. maintainB. sustainC.contain.D, entertain
- 49. A. lastB. firstC laterD. lastly
- 50. A. before .B. sinceC. untlD. when
- 51. A. realizedB. recalledC. respectedD. related
- 52. A. specificallyB. specallyC. stronglyD. spiritually
- 53. A. movedB. conductedC. madeD. led
- 54. A. promptB. preciousC. particularD. profound
- 55. A. engagementB. environmentC. statusD. state
- 56. A. encouraging B. disappointing C. upsetting D. surprising
- 57.A. toB. withinC. overD. at
- 58. A. whatB. howC. whateverD. however
- 59. A. provokeB. promoteC. produceD. provide



60. A. growingB. breedingC. raisingD. flying

IV. Sentence Completion (本大题共 5 小题,每题 2 分,共 10 分)

Directions: There are 5 incomplete sentences in this part.

Complete them according to the Chinese given.

- 61.___(和其他学生的作文相比), Jason's is the best in class.
- 62. The policeman rescued the drowning child (冒着自己生命危险).
- 63. We are greatly concerned about (人类活动对环境的影响).
- 64. We should (充分利用资源) we have at present.
- 65. He(通常既不说英语也不说法语) . Instead, he speaks Italian.
- V. Writing (共 15 分)

Directions: For this part, you are asked to write a composition on the follow ing topic: Time to Read More. You should write at least 100 words and base your writing on the information below:

1.很多学生不重视阅读,列出不重视阅读的原因;



- 2.阅读的意义;
- 3.对学校或学生的建议。

事が、 注意: 1. 文章必须包含上述主要信息,可适当发挥。

- 2.字数不得少于 100 字。
- 及考 3.作文中不得提及考生所在学校及考生姓名。

ib. Colli